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TO MQP 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We would like to extend a warm 
welcome to all new parishioners 

and visitors to our church! 

WEEKLY MASS  
INTENTIONS  

 
Sun., Dec. 26 The People of MQP 
Mon., Dec. 27 Armando Garzon 
  Edgar Garzon 
  Marcela Garzon 
  Diego Garzon 
  Soraya Arce 
Tue., Dec. 28 Liam Coltorti 
  Deceased members of 
  the Coltorti & 
  Richardson Families † 
Wed., Dec. 29  James Richardson 
  Gaynor Richardson 
  Thomas Richardson 
  Deceased members  
  of the Canning &  
  Richardson Families † 
Thur., Dec. 30 A.C. Jothinathan † 
Fri., Dec. 31 Sister Monica OSF † 
  Shawn Dove † 
Sat., Jan. 1 The People of MQP 

 
At present, there are no  

scheduled funerals. 
 

If you would like to have a  
Mass offered, please contact the  

Parish Office  
(425) 391-1178. 
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MASS TIMES 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES  

Saturday Vigil: 5 p.m.  
Sunday: 9 a.m. & 11 a.m. 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES 
Monday - Saturday: 9 a.m.  

All 9:00 a.m. Masses are 
Livestreamed  on our YT Channel 

CHURCH HOURS 
Church open daily for prayer 

Mon. - Fri., 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  
Sat. 8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. & 

 4:00 - 6:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

(Church is open on Thursdays for  
Adoration until 7:00 p.m.) 

 
SACRAMENTS 

CONFESSIONS 
Friday 8:00 - 8:40 a.m. 

& 4:30 - 5:30 p.m. 
*Not available when Fr. Chad is away 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Please call the parish office. 

COMMUNION IN THE HOME 
Please call the parish office. 

EXPOSITION AND  
ADORATION   

Wednesday: 9:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.  
Live-Streamed until 10:00 a.m., 
Thursday: 9:30 a.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

 
CONNECT 

LOCATION 
1121 228th Ave SE, Sammamish,  

WA 98075 | (425) 391-1178 
OFFICE HOURS: 

Mon.-Fri.8:30 am - 4:30 pm.  
Emergency After Hours  

Eastside Pastoral Care After Hours: 
(425) 655-3200 

PARISH LEADER DIRECTORY 

Altar Servers Nick & Marietta Newland 425-241-3897 

Art & Environment Kathleen Parry 425-868-9271 

Care for Creation Sue & Jeff Renner 425-868-8888 

Centering Prayer Susan & Jeff Renner jeffrenner3@comcast.net 

Church Gardens Temp. Rich Shively    425-391-1178 x(111) 

Coffee Hour Open  

CYO Sports Temp. Rich Shively    425-391-1178 x(111) 

Devotional Prayer Committee Monica Mora 425-503-6125 

Eucharistic Adoration Lorna Coltorti lmmrichardson@hotmail.com  

Eucharistic Ministers Tom Kent-Dobias 425-557-3796 

Eucharistic Visitation Karen Hauser 425-391-1178(x113) 

Facilities Commission Chris Hauser 206-890-8698 

Finance Council Brian Foster 206-384-9582 

First Friday Rosary Night Haleh Farsad halehfarsad@yahoo.com 

Food Bank Collections Laura Chapman clachapman@comcast.net 

Funeral Receptions Eileen Renfro davideileenrenfro@msn.com 

Healing Ministry Christina Srinivasan  olphprayerministry_mqp@yahoo.com 

Helping Hands Meals Maryann Chinn 206-940-4876 

Hispanic Ministry Gabriela Hidalgo 425-445-8596 

Human Concerns Pat Johnson pj2433@comcast.net 

Knights of Columbus John Rodman johnrodman@outlook.com 

Liturgy Commission Fr. Chad 425-391-1178 

Marian Festival Fidelis Xavier fidelis.xavier@gmail.com 

Marriage Preparation Dcn. Marco Albán marco.alban@mqp.org 

Men’s Prayer Group-English Dan Carollo danrcarollo@gmail.com 

 Kevin McCarthy kevin@skwim.net 

Men’s Prayer Group-Spanish  Dcn. Marco Albán marco.alban@mqp.org 

MQP Book Club Barbara Walden 425-868-8216 

Pastoral Council Lauren Heithaus 770-283-4590 

Prayer Chain Gerri Dawson gerri.b.dawson@gmail.com 

Racial Justice Gene Cash eugenecash@comcast.net 

Readers Kim Christiansen 425-868-2678 

Respect Life Gerri Duzenack 425-868-8208 

Rosary on the 13th Alia Abboud abboudalia@aol.com 

Sacred Story Nick & Marietta Newland 425-241-3897 

St. Vincent de Paul Jeff Ruth 425-330-4494 

Sister Parish Barb Luxenberg 425-677-8545 

Santa Teresa Prayer Group Gabriela Hidalgo gabihidalgo@hotmail.com 

Social Life Committee Mark Ursino mark_ursino@msn.com 

Sound/AV Steve Napier 425-392-2106 

Technology Rich Shively 425-391-1178(x111) 

Usher Coordinator Open  

Wedding Coordinator Nirmala Grutzius nirmala.grutzius@comcast.net 

Welcome Committee OPEN  

   

ORGANIZATION & SERVICES 

Athletes for Kids 425-369-2142 

Boy Scouts, Boys 
Troop 571 

jumph-
rey@jugeote.com 

Boy Scouts, Girls 
Troop 5749 

jumph-
rey@jugeote.com 

Eastside Friends of 
Seniors 

425-369-9120 

  



PRAYER & WORSHIP 

FROM THE DESK OF FR. CHAD 

 
 

PRAYER CORNER 
 

Please pray for those who are ill: 
 

Maria Christina Boero 
Juan Bonilla Alfaro 

Olga Feliu 
Alexander Llaneza  

Dick Franklin  
Todd Hochanadel 

Geraldine Van Dyke 
 

And for those who have died: 
Carmen Marie Nelson 

Angie Babicz 
Helen Albrecht 

Agathe Odette Regan 
Darren Case 
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Dear Friends, 
 
Whether this is your first time coming to Mary, 
Queen of Peace, you come here often, it’s been 
a while, or somewhere in between—we are so 
glad you are here! 
 
Jesus’ birth some 2,000 years ago marked THE 
turning point in human history.  And, each year 
at this time, this holy night carries with it the 
possibility of a turning point in the heart of 
each person on Earth—including YOURS!  We invite you to read through 
this bulletin to reflect on and learn about opportunities for you and your 
loved ones to experience a turning point in your relationship with Jesus. 
 
On behalf of the staff and ministry leaders of Mary, Queen of Peace, 
please know of our prayers for you and your loved ones.  May you know 
Jesus’ presence in your heart on this holy night, throughout the Christ-
mas Season, into the New Year, and always! 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
 
Yours in Christ, through Mary, Queen of Peace, 

 
 

THE SYNODAL PROCESS: WE ARE A LISTENING CHURCH 
By Jim Chambers Synod Coordinator -  MQPSynod2123@gmail.com 
 
The word Synod is not yet familiar to each of us, however it soon will be. Simply stated, 
Synod is the art of listening to every one of us and Pope Francis has launched a history 
making 2 year listening project; one that is expected to have a global reach and change 
the Catholic Church in fundamental ways for a strong future.  
 
I will be coordinating and facilitating this project on behalf of Mary, Queen of Peace. The 
task is to listen to you and to all Christians within the Parish boundaries. Yes, this project 
is all-inclusive; people who attend, people who do not attend, former & future members, 
people at risk or disconnected, and people of other denominations. We need to gather broad input from 
everyone, record everyone’s thoughts and add those to the other people who live in the Archdiocese of 
Seattle. The Archbishop will then send that input to the USCCB, who will then forward it to the Vatican.  
 
What input do we need? We need to know two things:  
• Is our journey together through life and the Gospel happening today in our Church? 
• What steps does the Holy Spirit invite us to take in order to grow in our journeying together?  
 
We need you to discern the answers to these questions for yourself and then relay your thoughts to us. This 
may be a story, an example, a memory, or a hope or dream. As facilitators, we will provide you with a safe, and 
sacred, place to share your input and promise to faithfully record and relay your thoughts.  
 
What can you do today? Pray. Pray for the insight and guidance that the thoughts you will offer will reflect the 
Holy Spirit and chart a course for our future. Pray that these thoughts will help with the journey, will heal 
wounds, and will lay the foundation for the Church. 
 
As the coordinator, I am currently recruiting members for a team to plan, promote, invite, host and record 
your thoughts. We will use all forms of communication – in-person meetings, virtual meetings, phone calls, e-
mails and simple conversations. If you are interested in joining this team, please contact me. For everyone, 
please look for the invitations to a listening session starting in January.  



CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD 
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“LET THE CHILDREN 
COME TO ME… 
...and do not prevent them; for the 
kingdom of heaven belongs to such 
as these.”   
 
It has been a gift to prepare the 
atrium this fall for the little ones of 
Mary, Queen of Peace.  Parishioners 
are answering the call of Jesus to 
bring children to Him.  Many have 
shared their talents to prepare linens, 
upscale small furniture, make 
dioramas, and paint figures.  On 
behalf of the children and their 
families, thank you!  The Catechesis 
embraces the child’s need to listen 
with their heart and work with their 
hands.  Our material makers have 
been blessed by this work too.  Thank 
you MQP for making this happen in 3 
months! This fall, we prepared the 
Level I atrium (for ages 3-6) located in 
the Elizabeth Ann Seton Room.   
 

This Advent 2021, our parish became home to the 3rd atrium on the 
Eastside – along with Holy Family in Kirkland and St. Monica on 
Mercer Island.  We welcomed a small group of children who gather 
during four separate session times.  As CGS continues to grow here, 
we invite catechist volunteers and material makers to join our 
atrium community!  This allows us to serve our parish families, 
along with Family Formation and Sacramental Preparation. 

 
In early December, during a presentation on the 

Annunciation, we pondered the words of angel Gabriel:  Behold, 
you will conceive in your womb and bear a son, and you shall name 
him Jesus.   

 
The catechist asked, “What was it like for Mary to hold Jesus 
in her womb, to be a dwelling place for God?”   
One of the children responded, “Heaven.  It’s like heaven.”   

 
We’ve only had a few sessions so far, but I trust that there will be 
more beautiful responses like these in the atrium.  The most 
common response in any Level I atrium is silence.  After a 
presentation of the Good Shepherd parable or the model altar, the 
children often sit in silence.  In that silence, I am confident that 
Christ the Teacher is speaking to them.  The Holy Spirit will fan the 
flames of faith already alive within each child.   

 
Come, Lord Jesus!  Come and dwell in us!  Make us more and more 
like You.  Make us small like You for the kingdom of Heaven 
belongs to such as these. 

 
By Maria Muscado, Pastoral Assistance for CGS. 
maria.muscado@mqp.org - www.cgsusa.org. 

Spaces for CGS Level I (ages 3-6) 
available until sessions are at 
capacity.  Look for information on 
Level II (ages 6-9) soon! 

mailto:maria.muscado@mqp.org
http://www.cgsusa.org
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FAMILY FORMATION AND SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 

“I'd like to say many many 
thanks to you for the amazing 
classes you are doing on Tues-
day’s evening for Family For-
mation and First Communion 
Preparation. 
 
I am beyond amazement how 
well the classes are organized 
and held by you and your 
team members! It is such a 
wonderful mixture of playful 
and serious content; everyone 
benefits from, and it keeps 
each and every one in the 
presence of God! 
I am looking forward to the 
next classes!” 
 
Steffi Reuter 

All Families are welcome to attend our next Family 
Adoration Night on Wednesday, January 19, 2022,  

from 6:45  to 8:00 p.m. 

PLANTING SEEDS FOR THE 
KINGDOM 
By Adriana Alvarez, Coordinator for  
Family Formation & Sacramental Preparation 
adriana.alvarez@mqp.org  
 
For the past month of Family Formation & 
Sacramental Preparation classes, I have been 
blessed to meet many MQP families and hear about 
how much they have been learning and enjoying 
the new program. The classes are offered to families 
whose children are in grades 1st to 5th who wish to 
learn more about the beauty of Catholicism as well 
as to help prepare the children to receive their 
sacraments. The Family Formation & Sac. Prep is a 
new model where parents and children meet in 
person for class twice a month and learn together 
about Scripture and the teachings of the Catholic 
faith. Classes are filled with dynamism and 
opportunities for children and grownups to 
participate in the different activities, to build 
community, as well as to encounter Jesus through 
Lectio Divina meditations and meaningful 
conversations. Lastly, this program is also meant to 
equip parents to become the main catechists of for 
their children, preparing them with the answers to 
their children’s most challenging questions about 
the faith.  
 
Families whose children are 7yrs or older and are 
candidates to receive their First Reconciliation and 
First Communion, also need to register for the 
Family Formation & Sacramental Preparation 
program. Additionally, there are several things that 
need to be completed in order for your child to 
receive these sacraments.  
1. Complete registration and payment online 

before December 31, 2021. 
2. Submit a copy of your child’s Baptism 

Certificate. 
3. Become a member of MQP (if your family is not 

already one)  
 
*There is an attendance policy that states that your 
child is expected to attend all the classes, as it is 
important for the student to study and learn the 
meaning of the sacrament. (No student is to miss 4 
classes during the year).  
 
If you have any questions regarding classes or 
dates, please contact: adriana.alvarez@mqp.org 
 
May your Christmas be filled with the gifts of joy, 
peace, and love. 

“ I am beyond amazement 
how well the classes are 
organized and held by you and 
your team members! It is such 
a wonderful mixture of playful 
and serious content; everyone 
benefits from, and it keeps 
each and every one in the 

presence of God! ” 
Steffi Reuter 

This is your last chance to register your children to the 
Sacramental Preparation Program.  

Registration will close December 31st  

mailto:maria.muscado@mqp.org
mailto:adriana.alvarez@mqp.org
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YOUTH MINISTRY— ADULT FORMATION  
MQP YOUTH: A FUTURE OF HOPE  
By Nathan Scott, Pastoral Assistant for Youth Ministry  
youth@mqp.org 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year MQP Family! 
 
As we come to the end of another calendar year, and as 
we begin a new liturgical year, I want to say thank you 
for welcoming me into this amazing community!  
 
This year has been full of great joy and hope. In addition 
to our regular meetings the Youth Ministry presents 
opportunities to participate in the following works: 
Family adoration nights, writing letters to our brothers 
and sisters at Echo Glen, assembling “blessing bags” for 
the homeless and doing things like attending the Ignite 
Your Torch youth conference, going on a pilgrimage to 
St. James Cathedral, Seattle, and this month we had our 
Christmas parties, ending the year in fellowship and 
community.  
 
As the Body of Christ, we need to relearn what it means 
to be in fellowship with each other and pray with and for 
each other. I encourage you, as we start this new 
calendar year, to reprioritize God and prayer in your 
daily life. Please let me know how I can pray for you and 
please continue to pray for me.  

If you or someone you know would like to get involved 
with youth ministry, we are looking for good, holy, men 
and women of God who would like to help raise the next 
generation of our Church. 

RCIA: LEADING AND WELCOMING OTHERS INTO FULL 
COMMUNION WITH THE CATHOLIC CHURCH  

By Dan Carollo - rcia@mqp.org  
 
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (a.k.a. RCIA), is an entryway 
into the fullness of faith in Christ and reception into the Catholic 
Church for baptized Christians or adults who have not yet 
received the sacrament of baptism.  
 
The RCIA Team at Mary Queen of Peace is composed of 5 lay 
ministers. They share the joy of facilitating RCIA each Sunday 
morning after having heard the Word and listened to the homily 
at the 9:00 Mass. Classes culminate at the Easter Vigil.  
 
In addition to Sunday morning RCIA, the team is considering 
ways to run a “year-round RCIA”, possibly through a combination 
of in-person and virtual meetings, or meeting at coffee shops 
and pubs – opportunities where seekers can ask questions about 
the Catholic Faith before they step into the formal RCIA process. 
 
“I am a convert myself and really appreciated the RCIA process when I went through it,” says Diantha 
Zschoche. “So now I find real joy in walking along with others in their spiritual journey to the Catholic faith. It 
is always so interesting to see the myriad of ways that Our Father draws people to the Church.” 
 
If you, or someone you know, has questions or is interested in becoming Catholic; or is interested in becoming a 
sponsor for one of our candidates/catechumens, please email the RCIA team at: rcia@mqp.org  
To learn more about RCIA at Mary Queen of Peace, visit:   tinyurl.com/RCIAMQP. 

mailto:youth@mqp.org
mailto:rcia@mqp.org
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://tinyurl.com/RCIAMQP&sa=D&source=editors&ust=1639512382385000&usg=AOvVaw3TAVf7dH0zDGeXyLcUWqUl
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ADULT FORMATION 

MEN “CATCHING FIRE” AT MQP! 
By Kevin McCarthey & Dan Carollo - men@mqp.org  
Fellowship ministries for men, at Mary Queen of Peace, really “caught fire” in 2021!   
 
“When Father Chad told us in a homily about Exodus-90 (exodus90.com), some of us guys took it to heart and 
started a group and ventured out,” says Kevin McCarthy.  “the best way I can describe it  is “It's like a boot 
camp, trek, and retreat with Jesus and MQP brothers…. Transformative”! 
 
Then the pandemic happened, but nothing slowed us down.  Father also introduced us to Sacred Story 
Community (sacredstory.net/ssc) and another men’s movement emerged, with a focus on Ignatian Prayer. 
Buck Frymier tells his experience like this; “I’m drawing closer to God, and this new awareness of His presence, 
has helped me to see myself as His instrument for loving others”.   
 
In spring of 2021, we had an amazing Men On Fire Conference, which ignited a flame for many more 
men!  Says Francisco Moraes, “A life changing opportunity to revive my Confirmation, joined by Mary and the 
Apostles - experiencing heaven being torn open and being filled with the Holy Spirit just like at Pentecost!”  
 
This summer, several men started up the monthly Saturday Men’s Breakfast, which usually falls on the second 
Saturday of each month.  We meet at 7:30am where we gather for coffee, breakfast, and share stories. 
 
The Men’s Prayer Group, moving into its seventh  year, meets each week from 7:30-8:30 p.m. on Wednesday’s, 
via ZOOM. The group also usually meets once a month in person for “pint night”.  Member Werner Fee says, 
“The group helps me refocus, from daily struggles to God, and the companionship helps me know that I am 
not alone.” 
 
The Knights of Columbus, the most enduring men’s fraternity in the Catholic Church today, lives strong at 
MQP and also meets on Wednesday evenings. “The Knights provide the unity to accomplish big projects, far 
more than any of us could do alone”. ~ Jim Chambers 
 
The Spanish speaking men's group is currently under re-construction, but there will be news coming out soon 
in early 2022.  Sergio Queija describes his past experience with the Spanish-speaking men's group:   “When I 
came to the USA I not only found great new friends but also support from the Spanish men group in MQP 
that helped me to find a better path for me to find Jesus. I really needed that support at that time and God 
gave me the opportunity to find this group and support me in my faith growth through the years”. 
 
For more information on any of these men’s ministries at MQP including the Spanish Men’s Prayer Group, 
simply email us at men@mqp.org.  
To view our YouTube playlist of MQP men’s faith testimonies:  tinyurl.com/MQPMenVideos  
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ADULT CONFIRMATION  
Fr. Chad- pastor@mqp.org  
Are you an adult Catholic who has not yet been 
Confirmed?  It’s not too late!  A profound outpouring 
of the Holy Spirit is being offered to you through this 
sacrament.  Please contact Fr. Chad about the 
possibility of being prepared to receive the 
Sacrament of Confirmation in 2022.   

 ADULT FORMATION 
THURSDAY GATHERINGS  
WITH FR. CHAD 
Fr. Chad- pastor@mqp.org  
A monthly series of talks offered to encourage a 
deeper understanding and experience of our 
Catholic faith.  Everyone is welcome to participate in 
person, or remotely via our parish livestream. Just as 
the first Christians, we gather together to worship, 
learn about the faith, and be strengthened by the 
Holy Spirit:  …they were all in one place together 
(Acts 2:1). 
Next Gathering:  January 6th, 6:45-8:00 p.m.  
in the Church 

 
MARIAN FESTIVAL 2022 

By Fidelis Xavier - Marian Festival Coordinator 
 
Marian solemnities and feasts are specific holy days of 
the liturgical year; the Church recognizes them as sig-
nificant days for the veneration and celebration of 
events in the life of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 
 
Mary, Queen of Peace, mother of the Prince of Peace, 
is the patroness of our parish, so it is very important to 
celebrate our beloved Mother’s feast by venerating 
her in many ways. 
 
The annual celebration of the Marian Festival at MQP 
began in 2009. It is a three-day event with a variety of 
programs and opportunities to honor our blessed 
mother. Marian Festival 2022 will be our thirteenth. 
 
Our Next Marian Festival will be celebrated on Jan 21 
to 23 in 2022. A part of the Festival every year, the Liv-
ing Rosary is a beautiful celebration were we venerate 
our mother with a multi-lingual rosary. We also have a 
procession inside the church with Our Lady of Fatima 
on her bier. In addition, we will spend time in Eucha-
rist Adoration to conclude Friday’s prayer. 
 
On Saturday of the Festival, there will be a Mass with 
Bishop Elizondo and multi-cultural intercessions 
prayed. Refreshments will follow the Saturday Mass. 

“ My husband 
became a Catholic 
last year and was 
very touched by 
participating in 
the Living Rosary – 
this was his first 
Rosary prayer” 

On Sunday, all Masses will be in honor of our 
Patroness. Look for a schedule of events in January, 
including novena prayers and a guest speaker.  
 
We would like to invite you to come participate in 
any, or all, of these feast days honoring our  
Blessed Mother. 

mailto:pastor@mqp.org
mailto:pastor@mqp.org
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SUNDAY READINGS 
 FEAST OF THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY AND JOSEPH 

DECEMBER 26, 2021 
READING I 
SIR 3:2-6, 12-14  
God sets a father in honor over his children; 
    a mother’s authority he confirms over her sons. 
Whoever honors his father atones for sins, 
    and preserves himself from them. 
When he prays, he is heard; 
    he stores up riches who reveres his mother. 
Whoever honors his father is gladdened by children, 
    and, when he prays, is heard. 
Whoever reveres his father will live a long life; 
    he who obeys his father brings comfort to his 
mother. 
 
My son, take care of your father when he is old; 
    grieve him not as long as he lives. 
Even if his mind fail, be considerate of him; 
    revile him not all the days of his life; 
kindness to a father will not be forgotten, 
    firmly planted against the debt of your sins 
    —a house raised in justice to you.   

R. Blessed are those who fear the Lord and walk in his 
ways. 
Your wife shall be like a fruitful vine 
   in the recesses of your home; 
your children like olive plants 
   around your table.  
R. Blessed are those who fear the Lord and walk in his 
ways. 
Behold, thus is the man blessed 
   who fears the LORD. 
The LORD bless you from Zion: 
   may you see the prosperity of Jerusalem 
   all the days of your life. 
R. Blessed are those who fear the Lord and walk in his 
ways.  

GOSPEL 
LK 2:41-52   
Each year Jesus’ parents went to Jerusalem for the 
feast 
of Passover,  
and when he was twelve years old,  
they went up according to festival custom. 
After they had completed its days, as they were 
returning,  
the boy Jesus remained behind in Jerusalem,  
but his parents did not know it. 
Thinking that he was in the caravan, 
they journeyed for a day 
and looked for him among their relatives and 
acquaintances,  
but not finding him, 
they returned to Jerusalem to look for him. 
After three days they found him in the temple,  
sitting in the midst of the teachers,  
listening to them and asking them questions,  
and all who heard him were astounded  
at his understanding and his answers. 
When his parents saw him, 
they were astonished,  
and his mother said to him,  
“Son, why have you done this to us? 
Your father and I have been looking for you with great 
anxiety.” 
And he said to them, 
“Why were you looking for me? 
Did you not know that I must be in my Father’s 
house?” 
But they did not understand what he said to them. 
He went down with them and came to Nazareth, 
and was obedient to them;  
and his mother kept all these things in her heart. 
And Jesus advanced in wisdom and age and favor 
before God and man.  USCCB 

READING II 
3:12-17  
Brothers and sisters: 
Put on, as God’s chosen ones, holy and beloved, 
heartfelt compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness, 
and patience, 
bearing with one another and forgiving one another,  
if one has a grievance against another;  
as the Lord has forgiven you, so must you also do. 
And over all these put on love,  
that is, the bond of perfection. 
And let the peace of Christ control your hearts,  
the peace into which you were also called in one body. 
And be thankful. 
Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly,  
as in all wisdom you teach and admonish one another,  
singing psalms, hymns, and spiritual songs  
with gratitude in your hearts to God. 
And whatever you do, in word or in deed,  
do everything in the name of the Lord Jesus,  
giving thanks to God the Father through him.    

RESPONSORIAL PSALM 
PS 128:1-2, 3, 4-5.  
R. (cf. 1)  Blessed are those who fear the Lord and 
walk in his ways.  
Blessed is everyone who fears the LORD, 
   who walks in his ways! 
For you shall eat the fruit of your handiwork; 
   blessed shall you be, and favored.  

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/sirach/3?2
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/luke/2?41
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/colossians/3?12
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/psalms/128?1
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Parish Administrator Rich Shively paa 

Bookkeeper Linda Liaw bookkeeper 

Calendar/Sacramental Records Barbi Boos calendar 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Maria Muscado maria.muscado 

Children, Families and Sacramental Preparation Adriana Alvarez Adriana.alvarez 

Communications Ana MaríaNiño communications 

Confirmation Chelsea Smith confirmationdirector 

Facility Maintenance Michael Leiper maintenance 

Liturgical Music David Yackley music 

Pastoral Care Karen Hauser karen.hauser 

Youth Ministry Nathan Scott youth 

Joyful Discovery Preschool - Director Laura Senenko laura@joyfuldiscoverypreschool.org  

Joyful Discovery Preschool - Director Lindsay Meyer lindsay@joyfuldiscoverypreschool.org 

PLEASE NOTE: ALL OFFICE STAFF EMAILS END IN @MQP.ORG 

For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com         Mary Queen of Peace Catholic Church, Sammamish, WA         B 4C 05-1192

Academic Excellence
Relationships

Servant Leadership

Coed, Grade 6 - 12
eastsidecatholic.org/visit

FREDERICK M. ROBINSON
11027 Marine View Dr. SW • Seattle

fred@frobinsonlaw.com
206-557-0177 

www.frobinsonlawfirm.com

Contact Rob Witte
to place an ad today!

rwitte@4LPi.com
or (800) 950-9952 x2501

mailto:Felix.maguire@mqp.org
mailto:Marco.Alban@mqp.org
mailto:Michael.Cantu@mqp.org


For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com         Mary Queen of Peace Catholic Church, Sammamish, WA         A 4C 05-1192

Independent Senior Cottages

425.313.9100
jennifera@villageconcepts.com

NOW OFFERING 
1 MONTH FREE

  homas R. QuickstadT D.D.S. PLLC

Family Dentistry Since 1989
3707 Providence Point Dr SE Suite E
                   www.Quickstad.com
                              425-391-1331

Full Service Without Any Fees
3008 Issaquah Pine Lake Rd SE • Sammamish

sammamish@expediacruises.com
(425) 369 7190

Shawn Bracewell

Contact Rob Witte
to place an ad today!

rwitte@4LPi.com
or (800) 950-9952 x2501

Team JohnnyMortgage, LLC     John-Paul M Sarausad
Licensed Loan Officer (NMLS# 104999)  Cascade Premier Mortgage, LLC (NMLS# 46283)

Review: www.zillow.com/profile/johnsarausad
“John loves working with customers analyzing their needs, goals and 
budget then connecting them with the strongest Realtor that can help 

them find the perfect home!”

11% of his sales will go to the church
Email: jsarausad.cpm@gmail.com | johnny@johnnymortgagellc.com

Phone: 206-227-0409    www.JohnnyMortgageLLC.com

736 8th Ave NE, 
#501

Issaquah, WA

WA MLO #104999

Our values are God, Family, then business.
10% of profits are donated to St Vincent de Paul 

 to keep our neighbors in their homes.
We’ll help you make the right home sale, purchase,

or land/property investment.
Ask about our Sell then Rent campaign  

for free first month’s rent (restrictions apply)

Ed Sarausad | 425-785-7723
Email: edsar@kw.com

www.lastinghomes.co • edsar.kw.com

License #20114973

www.emeraldheights.org/MQP | 425-643-1671

Academic excellence in the Catholic tradition  
located in Bellevue.  

Now enrolling for 2021/2022 year.  
Open house January 23, 2022

Parishioner, Usher

Kristina Woelfl
Managing Broker

206-227-6160
KristinaHomes@gmail.com    10% of Commission Donated to MQP

John Miglino
Real Estate Broker

425-444-2840
jjmiglino@hotmail.com 

10% of Commission Donated to MQP

FINE HOMES & ESTATES
NORTHWEST

Parishioner, Usher


